
Regular Board Meeting, June 7, 2010
The Parsons City Council met for its regular monthly meeting, Monday, June 7, 2010 at 
6:00 p .m. at the City meeting room.    Mayor Tim David Boaz called the meeting to 
order.
Roll Call:                                                  
Present                                                         Absent
Joe Don White                                       Mark Davis
Dwight Lancaster                                  Joseph Fisher
Dale Reynolds                                                                                         
Harold Fisher                                                                  
Bobby Rainey
                                                 
Motion by Joe Don White to dispense with   reading of the minutes, and accept them 
from last month’s meeting as sent out.  Second   by Bobby Rainey.
Vote:  All Ayes     Motion by Joe Don White   to approve financial reports for April as 
presented. Second   by Bobby Rainey. Vote All Ayes
                                                            
 Community Forum: none
 Communications from the Mayor:  Mayor Boaz stated that this is the last round-of this 
administration, and he would like to say that he has certainly enjoyed working with the 
council. We have had great continuity.    It has been a great experience.  Joe Don White 
and Harold Fisher will be leaving going on bigger and better things.  Dale Reynolds will 
also be leaving the council, but he is on other boards that he will be still on. It has been 
great working with him. Looking forward to pressing on.
Reports from Council.
Joe Don White stated that everyone knows that he is leaving. He stated that he questioned 
if he wanted to leave to run for another office because he did not want to leave the 
Parsons City Council. He has realized how important it is to get involved.  He only 
wishes he had had done it sooner.  If he could preach anything how important it is to get 
involved with government and community projects.  It has been fun to be part of what 
has been done.
Dale Reynolds said it had been a pleasure to work with the mayor and council. He was 
surprised with the vote, but the people have spoken. There lost is his gain.
Harold Fisher said he is thankful to worked with everyone.  He thinks the good Lord who 
gave him the opportunity to serve on the council. He is going to pray hard, work  hard , 
study hard, and the Lord has something else for us.
 Dwight Lancaster stated that Harold Fisher is probably the only one who may have 
served the longest as a council member.  It has probably been 28 to 30 years.

I:  Joe Don White made a motion to put city signs up to honor the Riverside Baseball 
    Team that has won the State Championship.  Second by Harold Fisher Vote: All Ayes

    Motion to adjourn by Joe Don White Second by Harold Fisher.  Vote:  All Ayes

 ________________________

  Tim David Boaz, Mayor
 ____________________________ 
  Judy Daugherty, City Recorder
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